



NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING

January 9th 2016

KKCB Meeting Hall

Cedar City, UT

6:30pm Meeting opened by Jon G. with Serenity Prayer.

Jon G.- Can we get a motion to accept minutes?

Leslie H - The following changes need to be made to the minutes; correction to all current GSRs, Add Las Vegas info about PR to open forum.

Minutes will be amended.

Attendance: Jon G, Leslie, Christine, Rick, Mitch, David J, Thomas, Baron, Rosemary, Brandina, Dale, JR, Josh, Kasey, Jessica, mikey, Ben, Lisa, Makayla, Eric, Jeff, Rob, Jennica, Tysen, Joe, Jen, Daniel, Jessica, Patrick, Shannon, Jerry, Scott.

Executive Reports

Chair [Jon G.] - No Report

Co-Chair [Open]

Secretary [Open]

Treasurer [Mikey N.] -

"Hello Everyone.

Welcome to area. I hope everyone had a great holiday season. Now it is back to business. First the numbers. We started with \$5,109 and we brought in 333 from last month. We paid out 150 in reimbursement to our GSR for 17, 131 to PR for meeting lists, phone minutes and IP's. In

addition Region cashed our check for 2000 as our donation. That leaves us with a grand total of \$3,292.47.

I have gotten most of the documents to submit to the Tax man and will be motioning for \$225 for tax fees, filing fees, etc. I should have everything to him within two weeks. This will help our new treasurer with less stress out of the gate.

Speaking of a New Treasurer, I will be fulfilling my service commitment at the end of next month. So this means that we are in need of a new treasurer for Area. Please think carefully and honestly about who to nominate and elect as your new treasurer. I have spend countless hours these last 3 years in this position and hope to train and guide someone who is open and willing to accept this responsibility. If a nominee has any questions, concerns feel free to have them call me and I can answer any questions before hand.

Thanks for all you have done and please drive home safe.

In service, Mikey N."

Date	Description	Income	Check#	Expense	Balance
	Previous Balance				\$5,109.57
12/12/2015	Reimbursement Meeting List			\$25.84	
12/12/2015	Reimbursement phone line			\$10.83	
12/12/2015	Gas Reimbursement RCM			\$17.45	
12/14/2015	Transfer To Literature			\$96.00	
12/14/2015	Deposit from Area	\$278.71			
12/23/2015	Region 51 Donation		1050	\$2,000.00	
12/31/2015	Interest Paid	\$0.19			

Previous Balance	\$5,109.57
Income	\$ 333.02
Subtotals	\$5,442.59
Expenses	\$2,150.12
Current Balance	\$3,292.47

RCM [Rick R.] - No Report

Entertainment [Mitch F.] - Since I was the only one that showed up at my last meeting no event has been planned. I will not be running for re-election, thank you for allowing me to be of service. Mitch F.

H&I [Christine R.] - H&I is struggling and needs support. We are averaging 5 -7 people at our business meeting. We are in need of YOU support. Please get involved. Thank you christine

Outreach [Jen J.] - Hello. We met on January 4th 2016 with 6 in attendance. We will have the CAR report workshop on the 6th of February 1 p.m. at the Southwest center. On the Thursday 14th will be going to support the hurricane meeting at 7 p.m. On the 24th Sunday we will also be supporting the hurricane meeting at 8 p.m. And on the 26th Tuesday will be meeting at 9 a.m.to go to mesquite to paint the town. We need to do a motion to carry over our funds from New Years to go towards getting more IPs. Thank you for allowing me to be of service.
Jen

PR [Ben M.] - Public relations report December 2015
Hi Meetinglist were delivered successfully.Scott D was voted in As Meeting list chair.Racks Are being delivered And we are hoping to have them all in place by next area.We got 20 calls On the phone line Sum were parents calling For their Family members.And the rest were people looking for a meeting and they were directed to one. Thank you for letting me be of service

SUACNA [Tysen J.] - I was out of town for the meeting and mikey N. stepped in and ran the meeting this is the update from him with a few additions from myself.
There was not much to report. We had two positions open up. They are the co-treasurer and the chair of BST. the Co-chair of BST is unable to take the position, so I guess there are 3. also the co-secretary

position is still open. The pre-reg fliers have been approved, pending small grammatical errors and money to print them has been motioned . So expect to see them out and about in the next few weeks.

Entertainment and fundraising has their next event planned. The Fundraising committee is asking that you nominate a home group member to be a speaker at our next fundraising event. The clean time requirement is ONE year or more, with a clear NA message. Please submit the name of your home group member to Leslie H. @livclean05@yahoo.com. We are also asking your home group to submit a CHILI entry to our chili cook off contest. The home group chili that is the best will win a basic registration to SUACNA IX convention. Tickets will be \$5 single, \$8 couple, \$10 family. The date is SATURDAY JAN 30TH from 3-8 pm AT THE SOUTHWEST CENTER 474 W. 200 N. ST. GEORGE. Please help me to spread the word, and if you do not have a home group, let this be your motivation to get one!!!

the total in the bank from Aaron's report is \$5,367.30.

We are working hard to get this years convention ready and would appreciate people announcing those open positions in their home groups and letting people know to get involved we are planning on getting really busy the next few weeks/months leading up to the convention and need all the help we can get ... so once again we are looking for a Co-treasurer, Co-secretary, BST Chair and that chair will be looking for a Co-chair as well ... also alot if not all of the sub committees can use more help. please get involved or encourage your sponsees or sponsor or friends in the program to get involved. p.s. subcommittee members do not have required clean time to help on the committee so this is a great way for people to get their service experience started.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service
the Tysen J. and Mikey N. collaboration

Literature [Jeff G.] - hi everyone and thanks for all your text getting your orders in. Our balance was \$332.60 as of 11/22/2015. on 12/14/2015 I deposited \$295.00 for a new balance of \$627.60. Today we sold \$453.43 we now have IPs 3 for \$1. JFT \$9.50, It works \$9.50 they were \$10.00 each. I have a bunch of working step 4 booklets that I will make you a killer deal on. Come see me and do your 4th step. Love you all - Jeff G.

Roll call sheet went around by Jon G.

GSR Reports

Group	GSR	NC	Avg Att.	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar)	Thomas	3	10	5.00	meeting is self supporting
Bridging the Gap	Dale B	2	10	0	We need support and we have positions open
Circle of Hope	Chalise	10	28	31.20	Positions are full, fully self supporting
Circle of Sisters	Leslie	0	28	1.25	We are a struggling meeting. We are struggling to make rent. We have a large treatment center attendance.
Cope without Dope					
Dopeless Hope Fiends	Patrick	2	30	0	Self supporting need GSR
Hold on Pain ends					
Hurricane Sunday night					
It works; How and Why (Cedar)	Patrick	3	20	0	In need of support. No GSR need home group members.
KISS meeting	Tysen J	1	15	0	Meeting going extremely well great group of ppl building prudent reserve to 3 weeks rent. Come visit us but you just might stay
Live and Let Live					
Living Clean (Cedar)	Baon	2	12	1.00	We the bomb
Living in the Moment	Jessica	2	10	0	Self supporting, alt GSR open, GSR and treasurer will be open in March.

Living Clean the Journey Continues	Rosemary	2-3	10-12	12.00	Self supporting need committed home group members
Mens Meeting	Dave J	2	15	15.40	Meeting is self supporting and doing well
Mens Sun. Spiritual Meeting	Mitch F	2	24	2.00	Meeting is self supporting and doing great. We are looking for a GSR
Mesquite Meeting					
NA Rox		7	15	2.61	Meeting is self supporting all positions are filled. Meeting is changing its wednesday and tuesday format. Thanks for letting me help out, Jerry
NA Underground					

Never alone Never again					
Newcomers Meeting	Jennica	5	49	120.00	We voted in a new GSR Jordan H., Lit Chair Tyson K, Sec Jon G, Treasurer Jennica, Speaker chair open, we are in need of home group members. Open positions - co sec, co lit, co treas, alt GSR
Recovery NA Rainbow	Rob R	4	12	35.00	Na rainbow always welcomes support through others experience strength and hope. We have a new greeter at the meeting his name is andrew, all service positions are currently filled. Our meeting continues to carry a strong message of recovery. Thanks for letting me serve Rob R

Sunday Night Candlelight	Josh B	6	50	18.75	All positions are full and self supporting
Spiritually Awake	Open		4	0	Meeting is self supporting but all positions are open
We unite on Tuesday Night	Mikey N	0	11.6	17.74	Open Positions GSR Treasurer

End Group Reports

Open Forum @ 7:15 pm

- Feb 6th 1-5pm Outreach will be hosting a CAR workshop. Emails need to be resent so all GSRs have CAR available.
 - Regional Assembly in March in Las Vegas
 - Chilli cook off at the SWC 1/30/16 - flyers passed out
- Region offered to pay for PR budget next year. Ben said PR committee wants are to make the decision on whether or not they absorb our budget. \$1500.00 being absorbed by region.

Open forum closes @ 7:54pm

Old Business

- **Guideline Change**

New Business

Motion 1

Maker: Mikey N

Seconded: Jessica S

Motion: Motion for \$225.00 for tax preparation, filing fees and miscellaneous fees.

Intent: To pay our tax filing obligations

Motion Passes

16-0-0

Motion 2

Maker: Ben M

Seconded: (Illegible signature)

Motion: To have region donate PR budget next year of \$1200 to \$1500.

Intent: To have more money for PR

BACK TO GROUPS

Motion 3

Maker: Scott

Seconded: Jerry

Motion: To have CAR printed for all GSR's not to exceed \$249.00

Intent: To allow each member to have a voice in NAWS

Motion Passes

Motion 4

Maker: Jen J

Seconded: Daniel P

Motion: Outreach would like \$60.00 for IPs.

Intent: to further carry the message to struggling groups.

Motion Passes

***Break ***

Meeting opens back up @ 8:20pm w/ serenity prayer

Nominations

Chair					
Nominee:	Leslie H	Nominator	Circle of Sisters	GSR 2 nd :	Leslie H
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>

Chair					
Nominee:	Jon G	Nominator	Volunteer	GSR 2 nd :	Leslie H
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>

--	--


Co Chair					
Nominee:	Leslie H	Nominator	Circle of Sisters	GSR 2 nd :	Leslie H
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input type="checkbox"/>

Secretary					
Nominee:	Christine R.	Nominator	Circle of Sisters	GSR 2 nd :	Leslie H
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input type="checkbox"/>

Alt Secretary					
Nominee:		Nominator		GSR 2 nd :	
Meets Clean Time?		Present for Nomination?		Accepted Nomination?	<input type="checkbox"/>
Meets Clean Time?		Present for Nomination?		Accepted Nomination?	<input type="checkbox"/>
NO NOMINATION					

Treasurer					
Nominee:	Dave J	Nominator	Eric	GSR 2 nd :	
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
Meets Clean Time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Present for Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Accepted Nomination?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
NO NOMINATION					

Alt Treasurer				
Nominee:	Nominator		GSR 2 nd :	
Meets Clean Time?	Present for Nomination?	Accepted Nomination?	Declined Nomination?	
		✓	☐	
NO NOMINATION				

First RCM				
Nominee:	Nominator		GSR 2 nd :	
Meets Clean Time?	Present for Nomination?	Accepted Nomination?	Declined Nomination?	
			☐	
				

H&I				
Nominee:	Nominator		GSR 2 nd :	
Mitch	Josh B	Dale B		
Meets Clean Time?	Present for Nomination?	Accepted Nomination?	Declined Nomination?	
✓	✓	✓	☐	
(Mitch) Ill talk to my sponsor about it.				

H&I				
Nominee:	Nominator		GSR 2 nd :	
Jerry C	Josh B	Jen J		
Meets Clean Time?	Present for Nomination?	Accepted Nomination?	Declined Nomination?	
✓	✓		✓	
Declines				

H&I					
Nominee:	Lisa G	Nominator	Josh B	GSR 2 nd :	Jen J
Meets Clean Time? ✓	Present for Nomination? ✓	Accepted Nomination?	Declined Nomination? ✓		
Declines					

Entertainment					
Nominee:	Dale B	Nominator	Josh B	GSR 2 nd :	Jen J
Meets Clean Time?	Present for Nomination? ✓	Accepted Nomination? ✓	Declined Nomination?		
Does not meet the clean time. Mitch is willing to stay to handle money until clean time requirement is acquired (April 2016)					

Entertainment					
Nominee:	Daniel	Nominator	Dale B	GSR 2 nd :	Rosemary
Meets Clean Time? ✓	Present for Nomination? ✓	Accepted Nomination?	Declined Nomination? ✓		

PR					
Nominee:	Ben M	Nominator	volunteer	GSR 2 nd :	
Meets Clean Time? ✓	Present for Nomination? ✓	Accepted Nomination? ✓	Declined Nomination?		

Outreach					
Nominee:	Jen J	Nominator	Outreach	GSR 2nd:	Mitch F
Meets Clean Time?	Present for Nomination? ✓	Accepted Nomination? ✓	Declined Nomination?		
Held current position for only 4 months					

Literature					
Nominee:	Eric	Nominator	Jeff G	GSR 2nd:	Mitch F
Meets Clean Time?	Present for Nomination? ✓	Accepted Nomination? ✓	Declined Nomination?		
Handle it !!! Eric has been working with me for about 5 months. He has been a blessing to me. He will have the clean time when we turn it over.					

Motion to Close

Motion for next area to be at South West Center Date Feb 13th: Passed

ITEMS FOR YOUR HOMEGROUP BUSINESS MEETING

Motion 2

Maker: Ben M

Seconded: (Illegible signature)

Motion: To have region donate PR budget next year of \$1200 to \$1500.

Intent: To have more money for PR

BACK TO GROUPS

Nominations: All positions excluding RCM are up for nominations
Please bring any and all nominations it's not too late!

Chair: Jon G, Leslie H

Co Chair: Leslie H

Secretary: Christine R

Alt Secretary: No Nomination

Treasurer: No Nomination

Alt Treasurer: No Nomination

H&I : Mitch F

Entertainment: Dale B

Outreach: Jen J

PR: Ben M

Literature: Eric

CAR report workshop Saturday Feb 6th 1-5pm at the SWC.

Chilli Cook Off Home Group Speaker Jam: Saturday Jan 30th
3-8pm at the SWC